
Notice of Public Hearing on the Proposed Corporate Conversion of 
Stanford Health Care Advantage 

PUBLIC ADVISORY: THIS HEARING WILL BE CONDUCTED EXCLUSIVELY 
THROUGH VIDEOCONFERENCE AND TELECONFERENCE 

PURSUANT TO THE EXECUTIVE ORDER N-29-20, ISSUED BY GOVERNOR 
NEWSOM ON MARCH 17, 2020, THIS HEARING WILL BE CONDUCTED 
EXCLUSIVELY THROUGH VIDEOCONFERENCE AND TELECONFERENCE 

On May 14, 2020, the California Department of Managed Health Care (Department) 
received a Notice of Material Modification from Stanford Health Care Advantage, 
proposing a corporate conversion from a nonprofit public benefit corporation to a for-profit 
corporation for the purpose of facilitating a change of control also filed with the 
Department on May 14, 2020. 

Stanford Health Care Advantage is a full-service health care service plan currently 
licensed by the Department to offer Medicare Advantage products to consumers in the 
counties of Alameda, San Mateo, and Santa Clara. 

The Director of the Department will be soliciting public comments and will hold a public 
hearing on the proposed corporate conversion of Stanford Health Care Advantage from a 
nonprofit health care service plan to a for-profit health care service plan. The public 
hearing will take place on: 

 December 8, 2020 
 1:00 PM (PST) 

The Department has posted the informational documents regarding this proposal on its 
internet website www.HealthHelp.ca.gov 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Any person may submit public comments in writing (by mail or by email) regarding the 
proposed corporate conversion of Stanford Health Care Advantage. To be considered, 
comments must be submitted to: 

Department of Managed Health Care 
980 9th Street, Suite 500 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

The comments may also be emailed to Stakeholder@DMHC.ca.gov. The public comment 
period will close December 15, 2020, at 5:00 p.m. 

Members of the public may participate in the hearing by calling toll-free at (877) 853-5257/ 
(888) 475-4499 and entering Meeting ID: 847 1866 1430 and Passcode: 615758. To
access the hearing remotely using the internet use videoconference on Zoom.us.

http://www.healthhelp.ca.gov/
mailto:Stakeholder@DMHC.ca.gov
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84718661430?pwd=VWRHRTQxMlF5RE9rQ0haaENBalFyZz09


To provide public comment, please use the “Raise Your Hand” feature and your name will 
be called when it is your turn to speak, please follow these directions: 

Teleconference participants, press *9 to “Raise Hand”. 
Videoconference Participants 

• During the hearing, click on the icon labeled "Participants" at the bottom center of
your PC or Mac screen.

• At the bottom of the window on the right side of the screen, click the button labeled
"Raise Hand."

• Your digital hand is now raised. Lower it by clicking the same button, now labeled
"Lower Hand."

Persons who, due to a disability, need assistance in order to participate in this hearing 
should, prior to the hearing, contact the Director’s Office Administrative Support Unit at 
do.admin.support@dmhc.ca.gov. TTY/TDD and Speech-to-Speech users may dial 7-1-1 
for the California Relay Service to submit comments on an agenda item or to request 
special accommodations for persons with disabilities. For additional information, please 
contact Stakeholder@DMHC.ca.gov. 

mailto:do.admin.support@dmhc.ca.gov
https://ddtp.cpuc.ca.gov/default1.aspx?id=1482
mailto:Stakeholder@DMHC.ca.gov

